

WRRA Summer 2018 Newsletter

White River Recreation Association

REPRESENTING FEDERAL LAND PERMITTEES IN THE UPPER WHITE RIVER VALLEY, MT BAKER-SNOQULAMIE NATIONAL FOREST SINCE 1929

New picnic location: Silver Springs Campground

WRRA 2018 Summer Picnic

Silver Springs Campground
Saturday, July 28, 2018 starting at 12:00 pm

We are looking forward to seeing WRRA cabin owners and families Saturday, July 28th, 2018 at the Annual Summer Picnic! The picnic starts at 12:00 PM at the Silver Springs Campground (change of venue this year!) and includes food, drink and fun. There will be lots of new games this year including sack races and a tug of war! We're excited to be back at **Silver Springs campground** for a change of scenery after many fun years at the Dalles.

The WRRA Picnic is free for WRRA members. Guests are welcome and encouraged; guests will be charged \$9 for each adult, children under 12 free. WRRA will provide grilled hamburgers, hot dogs, veggie burgers, and chicken with all the trimmings. Beer and wine (for those over 21) and soda will also be provided.

- Many volunteers are still needed! We need help before, during and after the event. Please sign up at the following link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094aa9a82ea0f85-wrra / or contact Bill Vlases via email (wvlases@hotmail.com) to help out.
- We will be running a shuttle from the Silver Springs guard station at the beginning and end of the picnic. Please note that parking is extremely limited at the picnic site; if you are able, please park at the guard station and shuttle, or park in the Silver Springs cabin area and walk to the site.
- Please bring a salad, side dish or dessert that will feed at least 8 people.
- Bring chairs and sun shades as needed for your family.
- Pie contest: We need lots of entries to make it a real contest bakers, pull out your favorite recipe and bake a winner! We also need a pie master, aka emcee/coordinator/judge, as well as a panel of pie judges. Minimum requirements: Must be able to eat pie. See the additional information later in this newsletter.

2018 Cabin Tour - 18th Annual

The WRRA Annual Cabin Tour will again follow the Summer Picnic on July 28, 2018. The Tour is a great opportunity to socialize and more closely appreciate the wonderful variety that makes up our WRRA Tract. Volunteer hosts provide a look into each cabin's unique story and history.

We are grateful for some early volunteers but **still need a few cabins TO HOST a tour stop.** It can be rewarding and fun to open up your cabin, the only requirement is that someone be there to show people around, share history, and answer questions. It's a great way to participate more fully in the community if you will be attending the picnic weekend! If you are at all interested or have questions, please contact Mark Wellington at markwellington@hotmail.com or 206-251-8224.

The cost of the Cabin Tour is \$8 per person or \$16 per family/group, no matter how many members. This nominal fee benefits the WRRA general fund and ultimately helps cover any costs for the event itself. Tickets can be purchased at the picnic and include a brochure with a map showing the cabin locations, and cabin descriptions. The Tour begins at 6:00 and will last until 9:00 pm. Do join in!

In this issue:

- 2018 WRRA Summer Picnic,
 Cabin Tour, and 410 Clean Up
- Message from Kevin Orth, WRRA President
- Metal Roofs—Approved
- NFH Conference Recap
- USFS Updates
- AED at Alta Crystal
- Appreciation for Alan Kennedy

Find WRRA Online: wrra.net

Summer Highway Clean Up – Silver Spring Springs Tract

Sunday after the Picnic, Silver Springs is organizing and hosting the regular road clean up. However, participants from all the tracts are welcome and encouraged to participate in this important service. To sign up, contact Mark Wellington, SS #148 at markwellington@hotmail.com or sign up at the picnic. We will meet at 10:00 AM on July 29th at the Huckleberry Creek Road turn off from SR 410 (near the viewpoint parking area). Remember to dress for the weather and have a good pair of gloves for grabbing all the garbage! A light lunch will be served afterwards at the Wellington cabin. This is a fun way to interact with your cabin neighbors and easily help beautify our greater area as we are usually done in about an hour. Thanks for helping!

President's Message

Summer is finally here! I hope everyone has had a chance to get up to their cabins, to do some work, to relax in nature or to enjoy some of the wonderful recreational opportunities the area offers. The trails are all open, but the ones that were fire-affected are laden with damaged trees. The Forest Service has posted signs at all trailheads, but if you recreate on these trails please use caution and minimize time under damaged trees, they could come down at any time! It may also be a good idea to minimize time spent in riparian zones, in case of flash flooding from fire damaged hillsides during rain events.

Summer is when we hold our big annual fun event for all members – the summer picnic!

Per member feedback, this year we will be shifting the location of the picnic to Silver Springs Campground, at the group picnic site. This will give us the opportunity to have more and different games on the flatter lawn area. However, parking is limited at this location, so please consider carpooling, walking in from Silver Springs cabins, or using the offsite park-

ing and shuttle we have set up, which is at the Silver Springs Guard Station.

The cost of the picnic is included in your annual WRRA member-



ship. It is a fantastic event, lots of fun for adults and kids alike, with loads of great food, games, and camaraderie with fellow cabin owners and others in the community. I hope to see all of you attend!

And after the picnic, we will once again have the wonderful Cabin Tour, where several owners open up their cabins for all of us to visit and see. This is always a great event, as every cabin is so different and unique. Tour programs will be at the picnic; the nominal price of attendance goes to support the WRRA General Fund. If you would be willing to host an "open cabin" for this event please contact Mark Wellington at markwellington@hotmail.com.

Your WRRA board continues to actively work with the Forest Service and other agencies to advocate for all association members, and for the recreational residence program as a whole. We have a number of exciting updates to share on this front, including Approval of Metal Roofs, Updates on Roads Projects, an Overview of the recent NFH Conference, and more. Please review the various articles within this newsletter, and look for additional updates via email.



Please drop me a note if you have any questions, concerns, or input, at president@wrra.net.

I hope to see you up at the cabins or in the mountains soon!

~ Kevin Orth, WRRA President

Pie Contest Updates

Last year we had 17 pies entered into our pie contest. This year we want to have the contest be as big or bigger. Bring your favorite pie to be judged by and shared with your fellow cabin owners. Those of you who like to eat pie and would like to be a judge, let Rena Irwin or Anne Turner know. We need at least 3 persons to volunteer for this very important job. This year we are organizing the contest a little differently and will have 3 categories of pies and will ask for an entry form. This will help us keep track of each category and track both entrants and winners.

The categories of pie are: **Apple**, **Berry**, and **Other** (peach, rhubarb, apricot, pecan, banana, etc.).

An email about the pie contest and entry form will be sent out prior to the picnic. We will also have entry forms and complete contest guidelines posted at the picnic.

Metal Roofs Approved

We have received news from the United States Forest Service, Region 6, (USFS) that metal is now an acceptable material for roof replacement on recreation residences in Washington State forests.

It has been a very long and time-consuming process to achieve this goal. A special thanks to those on the metal roof committee including Albert Pollmar, Kevin Bannon, and Tim and Anne Curran and to the WRRA and WSFHA Board Members and to others for efforts and support especially during the past couple of years. We would also like to acknowledge the staff at USFS, Region 6 and Washington Department of Historic Preservation (DAHP) who partnered with WRRA.

What this means is that if you wish to replace your roof, you may use certain standing seam

metal as outlined in the amended programmatic agreement. Important: Prior to beginning such a project, you will need to get approval from our Special Uses Administrator, Brian Lee (email: bflee@fs.fed.us).

Process for getting approval for metal roofs:

- 1) Download the amendment to the Programmatic Agreement from the WRRA website.
- 2) Review the recommended types of roofing options. Note that in this document there are several types of roofing materials that are listed as having Adverse Effects (pages 5 and 6). These are not acceptable and cannot be used.
- 3) After identifying acceptable roofing materials, complete a project request form (also available on the WRRA website) and submit it to Special Uses Administrator, Brian Lee (email: bflee@fs.fed.us).

Brian has requested that you also include a product sheet from the manufacturer specifying the kind of roofing you are requesting permission to install. Also, specify color and other manufacturers details.

4) If you already submitted a request to Brian in the past and have any questions about whether your roof replacement has been approved, please contact him directly. Approvals must be in email or written form.

~ Rena Irwin, Chair Metal Roof Committee

General Updates: WRRA & USFS Issues / Initiatives

FireWise, Snoquera, Shooting, Trail Conditions, Inspections, and more

Recently, several members of the WRRA board met with District Ranger Martie Schramm and Special Uses Administrator Brian Lee, to share updates and discuss various issues and initiatives. Updates on Metal Roofs, Roads and the Goat Creek Culvert are contained elsewhere in this

newsletter. Additional key updates coming out of our conversation are included here, for your information.

FireWise Preparations: Coming out of the wildfire and lot maintenance prevention efforts last year, we had a good conversation about sustainment of aspects of a "FireWise" program in the cabin tracts. The Forest Service definitely encourages WRRA cabin owners to continue keeping the areas near cabins, which were cleared by firefighters, clear of debris going forward.

Since ground fires are much more common in our area than crown fires, its important to prepare and be proactive for these types of fires. This should include removal of trees that are less than 4 inches in diameter/4 feet above ground. Power lines should be kept clear and limbs shouldn't be over cabins.

The Forest Service will be working on a plan to help reduce fuels in the cabin areas. They will be hopefully coming through performing assessments this summer. This may also include a focus on problem tree removal (hemlock decline).

The Forest Service asked that cabin owners do not adhere to the official FireWise guidelines from DNR. While some of those guidelines may be appropriate, some are definitely not (like the 30-foot perimeter around structures). The official guidelines are not always appropriate in our forest setting.

So here are suggestions for action: Keep accumulation on ground to a minimum and don't let it build up. Take care of small trees before they become big trees. No stacking of firewood next to structures. Keep low hanging limbs clear to keep ladder fuel from developing. Keep items around propane tank clear.

If cabin owners have any concerns or questions, ask Brian to meet and discuss your lot specifically.

Snoquera Analysis Update: Many WRRA members provided input on the Snoquera Analysis. Members have varying positions on many topics, so we encouraged individual members responded accordingly; there was no official position taken by WRRA on any of the topics.

The Forest Service noted that all comments and input are being taken into consideration. As for next steps, the Environmental Impact Plan will follow later this summer, and there will be additional opportunity for input at that time.

Shooting and Law Enforcement Updates: By publishing date, the Forest Service should have executed an Emergency Order to close the 7013 Road Shooting Pit. They will be closing road to motorized travel. The pit will be closed with a gate and order signs posted and both will be replaced as needed. The close order will be enforced by Pierce County Sherriff and other law enforcement personnel.

Alternatives have been identified including the 70 Pit and will be shared with users. The Forest Service has been working with a group called WA Guns on pit area cleanups and will continue to do so for the approved locations.

Also, as previously shared at our Spring Dinner, new funding has been approved to get additional Pierce County Sherriff presence in the area, including up in our cabin tracts. The specific details are still being worked on, but we should expect to see more law enforcement in the area soon.

Area Recreation and Trail Conditions / Trail Repair: As previously communicated, trails in the area are all open, but recreational users should be very mindful about falling snags at all times, not just during wind events. There will be many trees falling down, its really just a matter of where and when.

The Forest Service will have a dedicated trail crew going in and doing some work shortly. They haven't been up to Corral Pass yet, but they do need to get up there and make some

assessments before any consideration of restoration work efforts can be started.

WRRA would like to help with some of this work, if possible, particularly on the trails near our cabins. We are currently trying to set up Trail Repair work with the USFS Volunteer Coordinator, and will hopefully be asking for volunteers for summer projects soon. Goat Falls Trail would be an appropriate project to tackle this year; maybe Corral Pass trails next year.

More information will be sent to members soon. We hope you consider volunteering!

Septic System Alternatives: The Forest Service is working with the Pierce County Health Department to determine a protocol for consideration of alternative waste processing systems (alternatives to septic systems, which are very invasive to the forest). These would include incinerator toilets, and other options. Currently, permit language requires a septic system as a condition of transfer of permits, and they want to have other options approved as well.

Golka Cabin Auction: The Golka cabin in Deep Creek (DC-15), which has been abandoned and has not paid permit fees or other taxes in many years, has been put up for auction by the county. This is actually a very good thing for the cabin program, compared to the alternative which could be permanent loss and removal of the cabin.

The notification is available on the Forest Service website. The auction will close July 10. The county is not letting anybody inside the cabin for inspection or inventory of possessions.

USFS Requests Updated Contact Info: Lastly: Has your contact information changed? Please take a minute to update the USFS. Brian Lee would like to make sure that he has updated physical and electronic mailing information for all permittees, for issuance of permits, and for questions or issues. It will allow the USFS to maintain contact and get updates to you. Please send to: bflee@fs.fed.us



Please reach out to the WRRA board if you would like to help with any of these issues or initiatives in the future, or if you have additional questions or concerns.

~ Submitted by Kevin Orth

NFH Conference Update

The National Forest Homeowners (NFH) 2018 annual conference was held on April 28 in Sacramento, California. Four WRRA members were in attendance and participated in the sessions: President Kevin Orth, and Past Presidents Rena Irwin, Albert Pollmar and Ken Leader. WRRA was also a sponsoring organization for the conference, to show our support for the great work this organization does on behalf of all cabin owners.

The conference was heavily attended by California cabin owners of course, but there were cabin owners from across the country in attendance too. The format was shortened to one day from previous conferences of two days, so this made for a very long and busy day for attendees!

The conference theme was The Next Generation: Honoring the Past, Treasuring the Present, Shaping the Future. They key presentations supported this theme, including The Next Generation: Youth, Families, and Forest Stewardship, plus engaging the Next Generation in Cabin Advocacy. Breakout sessions included some more traditional topics, such Cabin Ownership; Trusts and Insurance; Problem Solving with the USFS; as well as a brainstorming session for ideas on getting youth more engaged in nature.

There were excellent opportunities to hear from and interact with Region 5 USFS Regional and District staff as well as national leaders from Washington D.C., plus leaders and cabin owners from other cabin organizations and tracts from all of the US.

Below are some recaps of a few of the key information sessions from the conference.

Session - Engaging Youth in Cabin / Forest Advocacy: The Forest Service gave a presentation on concerns around today's youth being more and more disconnected from nature. The Oxford Youth Dictionary has removed natural world words like "beaver" and "dandelion" and replaced them with "blog" and "MP3". The concern is, "If you can't name things, how can you love them and protect them?" We need to get more children exposed to and involved in nature.

The benefits of connecting to nature are both physical and mental. The "Every Kid in a Park" program, where 4th graders get into national parks for free, was an extension of this thinking. Find ways to perpetuate this. Remember, today's youth will be tomorrow's conservation stewards and leaders.

The Forest Service provided some tips on how to get people of all ages, but particularly kids, involved in both cabin and forest advocacy. There are lots of wonderful volunteer programs and opportunities.

WRRA already does the highway cleanup three times per year, but other ideas would be to



volunteer to help at the camps near our cabins, to volunteer to do trail maintenance, to organize nature walks or other ways to get the younger generation to engage. Consider hosting campouts at your cabin, for boy/girl scouts or youth groups. We need to be the catalysts to get them engaged, otherwise they will lose the connection with nature, and this could threaten the cabin program long-term.

Session - Cabin Ownership and Advocacy - Passing the Torch from One Generation to the Next: A good reminder to have discussions with current owners, co-owners, and all family members, so that there is a clear understanding among all affected parties, as to what the plan for the future is. Failure to plan well can result in fractured relationships and families,

 Discuss ownership options for cabin and how to pass cabin ownership to the next generations.

and loss of cabins. Suggested actions:

- Implement a plan that keeps the cabin in the family, or sells to passionate outside party:
 - Shares financial responsibilities amongst all affected parties
 - Transitions the permit via official processes
 - Includes cabin and lot maintenance implemented by all generations using the cabin
- Keep multiple generations connected to the larger cabin community through involvement in WRRA, WSFHA, and NFH.
- Institute a practice whereby your cabin participates in cabin tract leadership responsibilities.
- Develop a cabin calendar for use of the cabin and a reliable communication method that all can and do use.
- Develop, communicate and practice good forest stewardship through all the generations.
- Support WRRA and encourage membership. Up to 4 memberships per a cabin are allowable. WRRA is your best source of

information and actively works to keep the cabin community viable for future generations.

These actions will help educate all owners and family on permit issues and process, help ensure that an understanding is established around all cabin expenses, and will help guide an orderly reissue of the permit to the next generation.

Session - Trusts: When planning for the future of your cabin, and potential future transfers of ownership, one mechanism to consider is establishing a Trust. Rules and regulations vary by state, so the key action item would be setting up a conversation with a legal expert to explore this further. That said, here are some things to think about:

- Remember that ownership and permit are two separate things – cabin owners may not all be listed on the permit.
- A cabin is personal property, the Permit is not.
- The permit is issued to an individual, a married couple, or a trustee of a trust.
- The permit is not an asset that is transferable; it needs to be reissued.
- LLCs are not applicable in this context.

Some advantages of a Trust include avoidance of probate, controls transfer upon death, plans for incapacity or minors, provides rules for use and management, involves fiduciary relationships and jurisdiction of probate court to resolve disputes.

Note that the Transfer of Ownership of the cabin from an individual to a trust automatically terminates the permit because it is a transfer of ownership. The permit needs to be reissued to the trustee.

Also make sure that a trust is written in a way that is acceptable to the Forest Service. This may involve a review of its terms.

Session - Cabin Insurance: NFH used the conference to introduce their long-anticipated na-

tional insurance program. This is a great option for those cabin owners who have been unable to get insurance, or who have recently had their policy canceled by their insurance provider. The NFH program, through Assurance Risk Managers multi-insurance brokers program, will provide guaranteed coverage and is tailored to the unique aspects of having a cabin on Forest Service land.

ARM is willing to do a complimentary review of existing policies too, to point out where there may be gaps in coverage. Liability coverage is one area where many cabin owners are greatly lacking coverage.

In order to engage ARM, please go to the NFH website: www.nationalforesthomeowners.org

Session - Working With the Forest Service:

Every National Forest has a Forest Plan, which outlines the management plan for the forest. This is a key document to understand the goals and perspective of the Forest Service in each area. Forest Management Plans establish and document the emphasis and intent of how National Forest lands will be managed in the future, including management emphasis to be applied to lands surrounding recreation residences, organized camps and other special use areas, riparian areas or wilderness areas, tree or plant issues, and endangered species issues.

WRRA will obtain, review, and post the Forest Plan for our forest (the Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest), for all members to review. We will also use the opportunity to influence the Forest Plan, as appropriate, to ensure the sustained viability of the Recreational Residence Program in our forest.

There are some great resources and documents on the NFH website, under Resources: Working With The Forest Service, for more standard Q&A about working with the FS.

Update on NFH Elections: Online voting was employed for the first time and unfortunately, there was a sharp drop-off in voter participa-

tion. There were far more ballots cast the preceding year, when paper ballots were used. NFH will continue to evaluate the process and adjust as appropriate.

In terms of key election results, Doug Gann (of Lake Wenatchee Summer Home Owners Association in Washington State) was elected NFH President. It will be great to have someone familiar with our unique needs and issues in Washington State, serving in this important leadership role.

~ Submitted by Kevin Orth

AED at Alta Crystal

The Alta Crystal Resort has invested in an Automated External Defibrillator (AED) and trained their staff for use. They wanted to share this information with the WRRA and Cabin owners in the event that one may be needed as they are close by. The AED is located in their front office and this option will be available to members during business hours.

City of Buckley Fire Department holds CPR and First-Aid classes the last Tuesday of every month from 6-10PM. Registration can be done at the City of Buckley Fire Department: 611 South Division Street, Buckley WA 98321. Please call for more information: 360.829.1441

Greenwater Fire Department will be hosting a CRP and First-Aid class also open to the public near the end of July. Keep an eye out for date, time and registration information.

~ Jennae Brannon

Fall Board Elections

It is WRRA board election time, with elections happening at the Fall dinner. This means two things under the WRRA bylaws. First, we need a Board Nominating Committee (BNC). Second, the BNC must nominate interested candidates to fill vacant board positions and/or run against incumbents.

The BNC currently consists of two people: Chuck Gillett and David Ebel (current Dalles representative). We could use some more help on the BNC, especially from other tracts to ensure we have broader representation. If you are not interested in serving on the WRRA board next year, but you are willing to help us nominate candidates for the WRRA board, please contact David Ebel at debel@schwabe.com.

And, if you are interested in serving on the WRRA board next year, please also let the BNC know by July 25. We have a couple folks that are interested in running, and we would like to encourage additional involvement. The below positions are up for election this Fall:

- President (Kevin Orth is willing to serve another term, so any candidate would be running against Kevin)
- 2. Vice President (Tim Curran is willing to serve another term)
- 3. Goat Creek Representative (Tom Woods is willing to serve another term)
- 4. Deep Creek Representative (vacant/open position)
- 5. Silver Springs Representative (Bill Vlases is willing to serve another term)

Please feel free to call or email David Ebel if you have any questions.

debel@schwabe.com (206-407-1525)

Road Updates

USFS Road 7174 Maintenance Project

The USFS has postponed the planned maintenance project on USFS Road 7174 / Corral Pass until sometime in July. We are coordinating with Ron Hausinger, USFS Engineering Tech on this. The USFS is working on funding this project as well as some other road projects and is putting together additional funding as a combined package which has delayed the 7174 pro-

ject as a stand alone funded project. In addition, the project will expand scope to include some improvements further up the 7174 road.

Goat Creek Culvert Replacement

Now that we are through the spring snow runoff and rainy season we are compiling the Goat Creek information and submitting it to the USFS hydrologist and staff. Thanks to the photos and flow observations from Curtis Thompson and Ross Gregg, we are able to show no significant changes in the stream flow from the fire damage. The USFS has observed some increase in turbidity (the measure of relative clarity of water) and solids in the water samples collected.

We will exchange our data to get a complete picture. The replacement bridge that the USFS had earmarked for the project has been found not to be appropriate due to size but they are looking at another bridge or a larger culvert. We will be following this as well as funding for the project.

As far as safety concerns the USFS will authorize emergency changes required to the culvert area. Realistic timeline is replacement next summer after the burned area is observed and studied. Any observations and pictures from WRRA members will be very helpful.

We will be following every step closely and working with the USFS for a timely project completion.

~ Martin Rand, Goat Creek Representative

Appreciation: Alan Kennedy

WRRA member Alan "Al" Kennedy died April 11, 2018 at age 91. A longtime cabin owner (beginning construction on Silver Springs 143 in 1955), Al was an avid skier, a member of the Crystal



Mountain Founders Club and an early ski patrol volunteer at the resort. He enjoyed camping, hiking, fishing and exploring Mount Rainier National Park. The Sunrise area was special to him. As recently as last summer, you could find him eating his lunch there admiring a last look at Mount Rainier before heading home.

Cabin Inspections Beginning

Brian Lee, our USFS Special Uses Administrator, reached out to let us know that that he will be starting site visits to recreation residences for inspections beginning Saturday, June 9, 2018. He will be visiting sites at random.

WRRA asked Brian for some further clarification on the inspections, and he replied that he will be conducting the inspections that are required at minimum every 5 years. The inspections are exterior only - lot and structures - interior inspections of structures will not be conducted. Permit compliance, safety, and general appearance will be his main priority, as well as making sure that any improvements on the ground match what is in the permit. For example, if there is a woodshed on the lot, it should appear on the permit. Brian will also updating his photos of the cabin and lot which are on file. After inspection, Brian will send out notification to the cabin owners with results.

The plan is to perform these inspection through to September 30 with the hopes of getting 25-30% completed this year. The plan is that inspections of all cabins/lots will be completed within 5 years.

For more information, please reach out to Brian Lee. His contact information is:

Brian F. Lee, South Zone Special Uses Administrator

Forest Service

Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie NF, Snoqualmie RD

p: 425-888-8795

f: 425-888-1910

bflee@fs.fed.us

902 SE North Bend Way

North Bend, WA 98045

WRRA

The purpose of White River Recreational Association (WRRA) is to promote and protect recreational interests along the Mather Memorial Parkway and throughout the Upper White River Valley; to do any and all things lawful, just and necessary to better the interests of the members of the Association; to secure equitable legislation; and to cooperate with the Forest Service in the protection and administration of all recreational feature.



WRRA Board for 2018		
President Kevin Orth, SC 26 Home: 206-232-1764 Cabin: 360-663-0164 president@wrra.net	Vice President Tim Curran, DC 3 Home: 425-641-9335 Cabin: 360-663-2631 vp@wrra.net	Immediate Past Pres. Rena Irwin, DC 17 Home: 360-866-2570 Cabin: 360-663-2428 renairwin1@comcast.net
Secretary Anne Turner, SC 2 Home: 425-218-9822 Cabin: 360-663-2377 secretary@wrra.net	Treasurer Kevin Bannon, SS 155 Home: 206-244-9683 treasurer@wrra.net	Dalles Representative David Ebel, D 31 Home: 206-285-2178 Cabin: 360-663-2493 dalles-rep@wrra.net
Silver Springs Rep # 1 Bill Vlases, SS 80 Home: 206-878-2541 Cabin: 360-663-7752 ss-rep@wrra.net	Silver Springs Rep # 2 Mark Wellington, SS 148 Home: 206-524-4036 Cabin: 360-663-2271 ss-rep@wrra.net	Silver Creek Rep Jennae Brannon Home: 253-332-1235 sc-rep@wrra.net
Goat Creek Rep #1 Tom Wood, GC 95 Cell: 206-304-4032 gc-rep@wrra.net	Goat Creek Rep #2 Martin Rand, GC 40 Home: 206-612-8395 Cabin: 360-663-0118 gc-rep@wrra.net	Deep Creek Rep Mark Curran, DC 3 Home: 206-933-8922 Cabin: 360-663-2631 dc-rep@wrra.net

WRRA Summer 2018 Newsletter



ANNE TURNER 6223 NE 196 ST Kenmore, WA 98028

PRSRT STD U.S. Postage Yakima, WA Yakima, WA Permit No. 1